
From: Randall King <rking@kitsapbuilds.com>  
Sent: Wednesday, February 9, 2022 2:27 PM 
To: DES SBCC <sbcc@des.wa.gov> 
Subject: RE: International Fire Code & International Building Code; Section 903.3.1.2 (21-GP1-020) – 
Sprinkler Systems in Low-Rise Residential Buildings 
 
Kitsap Building Association supports Section 903.3.1.2. in an effort to preserve affordability of residential 
buildings by ensuring applicability of NFPA 13R systems are preserved. Lower density multi-family 
buildings otherwise would have been subjected to a full NFPA 13 system which would drastically 
increase the cost of construction. We commend this effort to keep housing affordability at the forefront 
of the code development conversation.  
 
Best regards, 
Randall 
 
Randall M. King 
Executive Officer 
Kitsap Building Association 
5251 Auto Center Way 
Bremerton, Washington 98312 
360.479.4210 direct 
www.kitsapbuilds.com 
 

 
 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.kitsapbuilds.com%2F&data=04%7C01%7Csbcc%40des.wa.gov%7C11f27fcc5b5e4795542708d9ec1b5294%7C11d0e217264e400a8ba057dcc127d72d%7C0%7C0%7C637800424588569434%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0&sdata=5XXmtglj4n7ZxaZg8ce%2FsMeZXbkE5r%2FCOyUbgJ%2FrxYg%3D&reserved=0

